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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
Last week we acknowledged our Aboriginal and Torres Strait 
Islander brothers and sisters as part of National Reconciliation week. 
This week we are privileged to be able to continue the role we play 
when it comes to reconciliation through our commitment to the 
Catholic schools FIRE carrier program. Six students and four staff 
members will be commissioned during our school assembly this 
Friday 9th June. We welcome Troy Firebrace to this event and note 
a change in start time of 2.30pm. I encourage as many families to 
come along as possible, it will be a fabulous way to begin the long 
weekend. 
 

Sunday was the feast of the Holy Spirit and this next announcement 
is a very timely reminder of how the Holy Spirit is at work within us, 
guiding us to seek God and understand what he is asking us to do. 
Congratulations to Tom Kelleher and Mitch McCashney on receiving 
the school’s Catherine McAuley award this term. The way the boys 
engaged with another younger member of the community was duly 
noted in public and retrospectively reported back to the school. 
May the presence of the Holy Spirit that was shared through this 
encounter continue to invoke the same spirit in the hearts and 
minds of all our students. 
 

Now that our enrolment period for 2024 has concluded we have 
begun the process of offering positions to both existing and new 
families of Foundation students. We also look forward to beginning 
the planning and preparation that is required for next year's group 
of Foundation students.  
 

Our School is featured in the latest edition of the Sandpiper 
magazine, if you are interested in reading an article about the 
opening of our new school administration building please click on 
the attached link. https://sandhurst.catholic.org.au/item/2468-
holy-rosary-opens-new-administration-building 
 
Jo Thurley 
Deputy Principal 
 

  

CALENDAR 
JUNE 2023  
Friday 2nd PSG Meetings 
Wed 7th PSG Meetings 
Wed 7th Soccer Carnival (Gr 5/6) - POSTPONED 
Fri 9th PSG Meetings 
Fri 9th Ananse Stories Music Incursion (F – 2) 
Fri 9th FIRE Carrier Commissioning – 2.30pm 
Mon 12th King’s Birthday Public Holiday 
Wed 14th PSG Meetings 
Thur 15th CMC Production Excursion (Gr 5 & 6) 
Fri 16th PSG Meetings 
Fri 16th  Pizza Day 
Wed 21st PSG Meetings 
Fri 23rd PSG Meetings 
Fri 23rd  Last Day Term 2 – 2.15pm dismissal 
  
JULY 2023  
Mon 10th First Day Term 3 
Mon 17th Learning Conversations  
Tue 18th Terry Jarvis Art Incursion (Gr 5 & 6) 
Tue 18th Learning Conversations 
Wed 19th Netball Carnival (Gr 6) 
Tue 25th Girls Football Carnival (Gr 5/6) 
Wed 26th Boys Football Carnival (Gr 5/6) 
Fri 28th Holy Rosary Athletics Carnival 
 

 
 
 
 
 

NEWSLETTER  
   MASS TIMES 

Holy Rosary – Hamelin St 
Saturday’s 6pm   Sunday’s 10am 

Weekday Masses – Tues - Sat 9.15am 
 

St Francis Xavier – Strickland Rd 
Sunday – 8.30am     
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Check out our school Facebook page to stay 
up to date with the latest news! 
https://www.facebook.com/holyrosaryprimar
yschoolwhitehills/ 

https://sandhurst.catholic.org.au/item/2468-holy-rosary-opens-new-administration-building
https://sandhurst.catholic.org.au/item/2468-holy-rosary-opens-new-administration-building
https://www.facebook.com/holyrosaryprimaryschoolwhitehills/
https://www.facebook.com/holyrosaryprimaryschoolwhitehills/


SCHOOL NEWS  
Catholic Identity 

 
 

ROSARY BEADS 
At Friday’s assembly members from the Knights of the Southern 
Cross (KSC) community group presented our Sacramental 
students with a beautiful set of Rosary beads. Thank you to 
Kevin Slater (from KSC) for organising these gifts and the 
generous KSC donation that was also presented to the school. 
 
A MESSAGE FROM THE PARISH 
The Holy Rosary Parish and Parishioners wish to say a big thank-
you to our Choir students who came along and supported our 
Sacramental program last weekend. 

 
PARISH BUNNING BBQ FUNDRAISING 
Holy Rosary Parish have secured the following BBQ dates at 
Epsom Bunnings. It would be wonderful if you could come along 
and support our parish by purchasing a sausage or two. 
Sunday 6th August, Sunday 8th October, Sunday 17th December 

 
2023 F.I.R.E. CARRIERS COMMISSIONING CEREMONY 
On Friday 9th June, during assembly, Holy Rosary will be commissioning our new group of students and staff into the F.I.R.E. 
Carrier Program. After reading and reviewing many excellent applications, Mrs Thurley and Mr Van Der Staay had the great 
pleasure of selecting five Grade 5 students to join our current F.I.R.E. Carriers. We welcome and encourage families, members of 
the parish and local community members to attend and celebrate the achievement of these students. 
 

Congratulations to Delilah Boland, Thomas Barlow, Evie Dickins, Liam Gladman, Hannah Torney, and Summer Whyte. 
 

We will have the great opportunity for Mr Troy Firebrace to attend and facilitate the ceremony for us, welcoming the staff and 
students into a lifelong community. 
 

About the F.I.R.E. Carrier Program 
The aim of the F.I.R.E. (Friends Igniting Reconciliation through Education) Carrier Project is to promote respect, fairness and 
inclusion for Aboriginal peoples. The F.I.R.E. Carrier Project promotes enculturation and reconciliation in Sandhurst schools. 
 

Students within this program at Holy Rosary will be given the opportunity to engage in First Nations culture and lead others in 
making positive changes towards reconciliation and new learning opportunities within our school and community.   
 

Asthma Warning: Please note that our F.I.R.E. Carrier Commissioning will include smoke. If your child’s asthma can be triggered 
by smoke, you may wish to have them visit the sickbay to premedicate before the ceremony, or remind them that they can ask to 
use their puffer at any time. - Conor Van Der Staay (Indigenous Education Coordinator) 
 
   

SCHOOL SPORT 
– WHAT’S HAPPENING?! 
Troy Coates (PE Coordinator) 

 

SOCCER CARNIVAL – POSTPONED 
We have just received notification from carnival organisers, that due to the weather forecast for Wednesday, the Sandhurst 
Division Soccer Carnival is postponed. Proposed new date is Friday of next week, June 16th, however this has not yet been 
confirmed.  
Once confirmation has been received, we will update the school activity permission form and you will receive an update of event 
notification on PAM. You will not need to re-approve the activity. 



LEARNER DIVERSITY: PROGRAM SUPPORT GROUP “PSG” MEETINGS 
Please check your Parent Access Module (PAM) account for your allocated appointment and note this time 
in your diary/calendar. PSG meetings will take place each Wednesday and Friday during Term 2; 
beginning last week (Friday 2nd June) through to Week 9 (Friday 23rd June).  
Meetings will run for 35 minutes to allow parents, teachers and the Learner Diversity Leader to discuss the 
student’s personalised learning plan (PLP) with an emphasis on the student’s goals that have been put in 
place to support the learning for your child.   

 

All meetings have been scheduled as ‘virtual meetings’. If you would like your meeting to take place ‘onsite’, please forward this 
preference to Mandy via email.  
 

Parent Access Module (PAM) account: In addition, most families now have access to two (or more) PAM accounts. If you are 
unable to view your scheduled PSG time, please ensure you check your partner’s account. Alternatively, please feel free to contact 
the office and they will be able to assist you, or you can email Mandy mantoniadis@hrwhitehills.catholic.edu.au.   
- Mandy Antoniadis (Learner Diversity Leader) 
 
SCHOLASTIC BOOKCLUB – ORDERS DUE WEDNESDAY 7TH JUNE  
The Issue 4 Book Club catalogue was sent home last week. Ordering books through Book Club is an easy 
way to offer students the best in children’s books for the home and to encourage independent reading 
for fun.  
Plus, every order you place earns the school FREE books and learning resources. 
Need more information about Book Club? To view the Parent’s Guide to Book Club visit 
https://issuu.com/scholastic_australia/docs/scholastic_book_club_parent_guide?fr=sODVlMDM0NDU5MDI 
Please note: Book Club orders must be placed online via LOOP. No cash orders will be accepted at the 
school office.  
 
PASTORAL CARE 
Welcome to Week 7. Term 2! There are many items in the second-hand uniform shop which may help with the change of the 
weather. You can access the second-hand uniform shop for a gold coin donation which assists the pastoral care team and our 
weekly breakfast club.  
 

FoodShare pantry is also full of goods you may like to take and share with others or use yourself. You can access the pantry in the 
Rosarium or ask your child's teacher to pack a bag of food items and send it home with your child. 
 

Have a fantastic week and please speak to the pastoral care team or your child’s teacher if you need any support or assistance. - 
Megan Gerrish (Pastoral Care, Wellbeing and Compliance Leader) 
 
CYBER SAFETY 
These days, children are often introduced to devices well before they’re able to understand the concept of cyber safety. But it’s 
vital to start these conversations as early as possible, so staying safe becomes second nature. For further information visit the 
following Esafety Website: https://www.familyzone.com/anz/families/blog/cyber-safety-conversation-starters 
- Megan Gerrish (Pastoral Care, Wellbeing and Compliance Leader) 

Wed 7th June 

mailto:mantoniadis@hrwhitehills.catholic.edu.au
https://issuu.com/scholastic_australia/docs/scholastic_book_club_parent_guide?fr=sODVlMDM0NDU5MDI
https://www.familyzone.com/anz/families/blog/cyber-safety-conversation-starters
mailto:office@hrwhitehills.catholic.edu.au


STUDENT NEWS 
 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
Students who are celebrating their birthdays this week are; Autumn Maragos-Wharton, Mitchell McCashney & 
Emmy Manson. Happy Birthday to you and we hope you have a wonderful day. 

 
STUDENTS OF THE WEEK   

 
CATHERINE McAULEY AWARD  
At Friday’s assembly, Tom & Mitch (6MG) were presented with the Catherine McAuley Award.  
Catherine McAuley was highly respected for the way in which she encouraged people to work 
alongside each other in a collaborative manner. This ability led to innovative ground-breaking ideas 
including the introduction of the Sister of Mercy Catholic Education to Australia. All of which grow 
out of her humble generosity.  
Like Catherine, they have contributed to our school community by demonstrating generosity 
towards others. 

 
 
GRADE 1 RECONCILIATION WEEK  
Grade 1GS created a beautiful artwork in recognition of Reconciliation Week, by stringing together handprints 
to represent;   

‘We show respect, We share the land, We walk together, Hand in hand'. 
 
 
 

FROM THE ART ROOM … 
To mark Reconciliation Week, Aboriginal artist Troy Firebrace worked with the 
students from Grade 3 to 6 in Visual Art sessions. Gr 3 students created artworks 
showing Aboriginal symbols used in art and stories. Gr 4 students completed a 
mixed media artwork showing Bunjil. Gr 5 students learnt about the six 
Aboriginal seasons and created a season of their choice. Gr 6 students focus was 
on a street art design completed by Troy in Bendigo near the Good Loaf bakery.  
We are fortunate to have Troy work with our students to discover 
about Aboriginal culture and art work techniques. - Eva Rosaia (Visual Arts) 
 
 
 

 Students of the Week 
FJM Alec 

FMM Kaiden 
1CV Ella 
1GS Zoe 
2JH Remy 
2SD Charlie 
3CW Dexter 
3OG Luciana 
4BD Ashton 
4LS Zara 
5DL Summer 
5JO Sienna 

6DW Xavier 
6MG Leo 



AROUND THE SCHOOL: GYMNASTICS PROGRAM 
In Week 5, our Foundation – Grade 2 students went to the gymnastics centre. We visited Grade 1 to talk to Xavier and Gabriella 
about it. They did some jumps into a foam pit, did an obstacle course and went on a roll mat. They loved the ninja run and foam 
pit. Tim (from Godkins Bus Service) took them there on the bus. Most importantly, they both loved it! 
 

We also have a couple of staff birthdays coming up this month. Make sure you wish them happy birthday to make them feel extra 
special! 
Mrs Howlett – 3rd June  Mrs Baber – 16th June      - Leo & Grace (6DW) 

 
CHEERBRANDZ GLOBAL GAMES HAWAII 
Nat (6DW) and her family recently travelled to Hawaii for her to compete at the Cheerbrandz Global Dance 
& Cheer Games on 20th & 21st May. She was representing Cheer & Dance Bendigo. This was her first 
international competition and it was a very exciting experience for her. The team achieved 2nd place in 
their division and “hit zero”. Hit zero means they hit all of their stunts and tumbles without any mistakes 
which is not something that happens often!  
Well done Nat! We look forward to hearing more about this fantastic international trip! 
 

 
 

P&F NEWS 
CANTEEN MENU UPDATE: GLUTEN FREE NUGGET STOCK SHORTAGES 
Unfortunately due to supply issues, we are unable to provide Gluten Free Nuggets at present. They will be temporarily unavailable 
on Flexischools, but once supply resumes, they will be back on the menu. Our apologies for any inconvenience. 
 
SCHOOL BEANIES ARE COMING! 
With the cooler weather definitely here, we have been sourcing a supplier and design for our new 
school beanies.  The Grade 5 & 6 children were happy to choose and vote on a design, with local company 
Breach Apparel, to supply the beanies. 
Beanies will be $20 each and will be available soon. We are hopeful to begin sales at the start of Term 3.  
 
CANTEEN VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

Have you been thinking about volunteering in our school Canteen but not sure that you have what it takes? Good news! You 
don’t need any special culinary skills; just a friendly can-do attitude and a Working with Children Check! 

Should we not have enough volunteers for the coming week by Thursday morning, we will be unable to offer our regular canteen. 
If you are able to volunteer in our Canteen, please contact the school office or Lindy Vance on 0409 067 404. 

 

PIZZA & PASTA DAY 
NEXT FRIDAY 16TH JUNE 

Ordering will open soon via Flexischools 
 

- PIZZA meal deal - 
1 Slice of Pizza and a drink 

OR 
- PASTA meal deal - 

1 serve of Bolognese Pasta and a drink 
 

Extra Pizza slices available 
Add a Homemade Cookie (Chocolate Chip) or Donkey Drop (Rum Ball) 

 
 

Pizza – Hawaiian, BBQ Meat Lovers, Cheese Lovers, Ham & Cheese 
Drink – Chocolate Milk, Strawberry Milk, Apple Juice, Orange Juice, Apple & Blackcurrant Juice 

 

Ordering is available via Flexischools only. No late orders or cash/paper bag orders will be accepted. 



COMMUNITY NEWS  



SPORTS NEWS 

 
HOLIDAY ACTIVITIES 



 
 

HOLY ROSARY CANTEEN 
VOLUNTEER ROSTER - TERM 2 2023 

DATE TIME VOLUNTEERS 

JUNE 2023 
Thur 8th June 9.00am – 11.00am Rachael Sutton, Gabbie Irwin & Lauren Rogers 
Fri 9th June 9.00am – 12.00pm Rebecca Skipper & Karly McConville 
Fri 9th June 10.30am – 11:45am Eleanor Vance 
Fri 9th June 1.30pm – 2.30pm Eleanor Vance 

   
Thur 15th June 9.00am – 11.00am Carine Comer 

PIZZA DAY Fri 16th June 10.00am – 12.00pm Jess Brown, Laura Prange & Danielle Brennan 
PIZZA DAY Fri 16th June 10.40am – 11:45am Tamara Ferguson & Jess Reeves 

Fri 16th June 1.30pm – 2.30pm Jessica Bragg 
   

Fri 23rd June 9.00am – 12.00pm Volunteer Needed & Rachael Sutton 
Fri 23rd June 10.30am – 11:45am Volunteer Needed 

 
 

 


